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**CCMD will follow Widefield District 3 
inclement weather policy ** 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

March 10th and March 25th at 5:30 pm 

Board Meeting 
4770 Horizonview Dr. 
Colorado Springs, CO 

80925 
 

Save the Date: 

Payment Due – March 15th 

Late Fee Charged – March 26th 

 

Meter Read Date – March 31st 

SHUT OFF DAY – April 1st 

($60.00 Reconnection fee) 

(Habitual Offender Additional $100.00 Deposit 

Required) 
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Below is a couple of emails I received from a neighbor and a person I consider my friend because, he wants the same 
outcome for Colorado Center. 

 
There has been a grey bearded man, maybe you have seen him, who has been carrying a white garbage bag on his 
shoulder for the past year up and down Horizonview Drive to Drennan Road. That man has been picking up trash during 
his walks on the dirt pathway that is used by many dog walkers. The trash has mostly been recyclable drinking containers: 
beer and liquor bottles, aluminum cans and other assorted plastic containers. He has been paying for the garbage bags and 
recycling bin out of his own pocket. He can no longer afford the time to pick up other people's trash nor the cost to do it. 

He is appalled at times to call this area his home as the amount of trash on the ground seems to be getting worse. 
As residents of Colorado Centre, he says we need to keep our areas free of litter as it looks unsightly and brings 
our home values down. 

This man wants to appeal to the good nature of people who live in this area. He suggests we begin the 
beautification of our area by not discarding our containers and other trash on the ground. Be responsible citizens and 
throw trash where it belongs. If we all pitch in with a concerted effort, only then can our area begin to look better. 
We are all in this world together. Let us make it a better place to live. 

 

Floyd, 

I could not help myself today, I went for a walk and picked up garbage. I picked up no less than 6 signs that were out of 
the ground. I also saw the attached refrigerator on the south side of Drennan Road east of Wild Daisy Drive. I am not 
sure who is responsible for removing it, but it was rather rude to leave it there. I hope I am not pestering you about 
things I find. People in this place are getting worse. Still finding beer bottles in the walking path. I will not stop doing 
what I do. These people will not break my spirit. Thanks for listening. 

For Your Information: Colorado Centre Board of Director's: Have done the following in the past and received no benefit 

for our efforts! 

1. Recycle bins at fire station-were used after hours as dumpsters by non-residents. 

2. Neighborhood cleanup-everyone brough their own junk to the roll offs as well as other family and friends 
outside the district. 

What I would like to see is for everyone to clean and repair their property to the best of their ability. And take the time to 
read and review El paso County Code Enforcement, ordinances. These ordinances are the expected norms in any 

neighborhood. As for inoperable vehicles and vehicles parked and stored in the public right of way. (Please Contact the 
El paso County Sheriff’s Office). If these ordinances are followed, this will make Colorado Centre a better place to 
live. 

 


